
November 10, 2020 
 

Greetings Superintendent, 
 
I trust you are well and our children of SDUSD are adapting to the new challenges of distance                  
learning. We are all in this together.   
 
I write this email to ask you to reconsider your position on the on-loan status with SDUSD and                  
Gompers Preparatory Academy.  I am asking you to reinstate the on-loan agreement for Lisa               
Maples, Paz Garcia Ramirez, Judith Franceschi and me.  
 
Allow us to still remain with SDUSD while working on the mission at Gompers Preparatory               
Academy without having to choose between the two. Please consider "grandfathering" the four             
of us as a way to extend the on-loan agreement, while sun setting the on-loan program for the                  
future, if that is your desire. The innovative pilot idea of on-loan district employees working at                
GPA, established 16 years ago, has proven successful. SDUSD must be proud of this              
groundbreaking work of their own employees who created and built a charter school that serves               
students in our most deserving community. The SDUSD on-loan program has been a winning              
formula at GPA and thus, SDUSD should ensure its survival.    
 
Please reinstate our on-loan agreement so the hard work can continue at the level needed with the                 
same on-loan SDUSD/GPA leadership at the helm.  
 
--  
With Students First, 
 
Vincent M. Riveroll 
Director 
 


